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Council of University System Staff 
University of Maryland, Baltimore County 

May 23, 2006 
Members Present 

 
Alternate Members 

                        - BSU 
                           BSU   

 

Bernedette Bell - Coppin  
Jay Hegeman-FSU Gary Love - FSU 
-FSU  
Judy Lowe – SU 
Clacie Hubbard-SU 

Janine Vienna - SU 

Gloria Gaguski – TU 
Joan Doremus – TU 
Cindy Schuster-UB 

 

Judy Sabalauskas – UB 
                              -UMB 

 

David DeLooze – UMB 
Roy Ross - UMB 

 

John Barber – UMB  
 Christine Routzahn – UMBC 
– UMBC 
– UMBI 
- UMBI 
Larry Lauer – UMCP 

 

 - UMCP  
Chenita Kollock - UMES  
Mary Reed - USMO 
Jim Hartsock - UMUC 
Scott Wibbert-UMUC 
Joe Hill – UMBC –  Chair 

 
Chancellor’s Liaison to CUSS –
Rosario I. van Daalen 
 
Guest:  Dr. Art Johnson, Provost, 
UMBC  

 
Call to Order 
Joe Hill, Chair, called the May meeting to order at the University of Maryland, Baltimore County at 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Dr. Art Johnson, provost of UMBC, welcomed the council on behalf of  Dr. Freeman Hrabowski, 
III (president of UMBC) to the Albin O. Kuhn Library’s 7th floor with its beautiful view of the 
campus and surrounding area.   UMBC stands for “U Made the Best Choice” for your college 
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Benefits and Compensations Committee 
• For TU - Contingent II employees who were on the university payroll as of October 22, 

2004 will all be converted by July 1, 2007.  Contingent II employees hired after that date are 
limited to a 12 month contract that is renewabl


